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Cart and Horse Junction - Along with all my other fellow Cllrs, I have lent my support to 
trying to get this junction assessed. I attended a  meeting with key members of Itchen 
Valley Parish Council with my fellow ward Cllrs and agreed actions of asking for support on 
this from other Parish Council. I have informed Cllr Nick Adams-King of the meeting as 
lead portfolio holder for Highways and Jackie as the lead for County is obviously taking 
lead on this. As many other residents I too drive across this junction and am equally 
concerned about the safety aspects of thisesp following the sad news of a fatality recently. 
I will be supporting as best I can. 

Bishop’s Sutton Foot Path  
Although we have already some agreed funding, following my site visits with officers and 
latterly the lead portfolio holder Cllr Nick Adams-King, another request for LTP funding has 
been submitted. The next time the board meet will be early December so we should know 
more then. 

2022 Halloween Charity Event - 
Despite the dreadful weather, 
100s of people turned up to 
support our charity Halloween 
event that My husband and I run 
every year. The monies raised will 
go to support local charity The 
Alresford Pigs and also the anti-
bullying work of The Dianna 
Award.  

Council Residents Repair 
issues - Further to my last report 
on repairs, I have identified an 

issue with O.T. assessments and installation of equipment that had been approved and 
these authorisations getting back to the departments to authorise the fitting. It has been 
raised for investigation and hopefully we can resolve this. Please do contact me if anyone 
is having problems.

Alresford Public Toilets - Delighted to report that the refurbishments will now be taking 
place and hopefully visitors and resident can get back to using them if the need arises.

Arrival of Father Christmas - I have been liaising with WCC officers and the Chair of the 
Father Christmas arrival committee to help clear the way for approval of the needed Traffic 
Management Plan. Hopefully any obstacles have now been removed and everyone can 
look forward to receiving updates on Late night shopping and the arrival of Father 
Christmas on Wednesday 7th as originally planned. I am sure the Alresford Pigs will be 
updating everyone on this arrival once all the paperwork has finally been agreed. 

Water saving scheme - reminder 
A new incentive scheme, launched by Southern Water, is offering money off your business 
bills in return for saving water. Under the ‘You Save, We’ll Pay’ scheme, you can receive a 
discount of 10%, 20% or 25% of your wholesale water charges if they save the equivalent 
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amount of water in September, October and November this year (compared to 2019 
average usage pre-covid).

Help for people in need - For individuals or families in need
Co-ordinating Alresford Groups - 
Alresford pigs -  info@alresfordpigs.org HELPLINE on 01962 658961
Alresford Rotary - rotaryalresford@gmail.com Tel: 07951 951671 
New Alresford Town Trust - clerk@towntrust.org.uk
And 
Winchester Villages Trust, formerly Winchester Rural Welfare Trust 
winchestervillagestrust@gmail.com 07765 068556 -  Help for families or individuals 
experiencing cash flow crisis
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